
JOINT MEETING - LOCAL LICENSING FORUM AND LICENSING 
BOARD

ABERDEEN,  10 September 2019. Minute of Meeting of the JOINT MEETING - 
LOCAL LICENSING FORUM AND LICENSING BOARD.  

Local Licensing Forum Committee Members Present: - Shamini Omnes, 
Convener, and Sarah Wheeler, Finlay Cran,  Susan Dunn, Derek Gardiner, Tara-
Erin Gilchrist, Nicola Johnston, Megan Heathershaw, Elaine Mottram, Lorcan 
O’Connor and Jonathan Smith.

Licensing Board Members Present: - Councillor Boulton, Convener, and 
Councillors Cameron, Donnelly, Lesley Dunbar, Greig, Grant, John, McLellan and 
Townson. 

Also, in attendance, Alexander Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board 

CHAIR

1. The joint meeting was to be chaired by the Licensing Board on this occasion, 
having been chaired by the Licensing Forum Convener at previous meeting. In the 
circumstances, Cllr Boulton, Convener of the Licensing Board took the chair. 

BOARD UPDATE

2. Alexander Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board provided the Board Update and 
discussed briefly the progress of the new policy. The members of the Local Licensing 
Forum and Licensing Board also heard from Alexander Munro that consultations on the 
policy had been made extensively before the policy had been put in place.   

FORUM UPDATE

3. The members of the LLF and LB heard from Shamini Omnes, that 
recommendations have been acknowledged on how the Forum should operate. 
Shamini Omnes also emphasised the need for members to fully understand the 
purpose and aim of the Forum.  
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LICENSING CONFERENCE

4. Shamini Omnes, Convener of the Licensing Forum, commented that the 
discussions at the previous Licensing Conference have been very helpful. It was 
agreed that there will be continued discussion between the Board and the Forum for 
date the next Licensing Conference will be held in January 2020. A working group will 
also be established between the Board and the Forum in this regard. 

The theme of the agenda for the conference will be the Licensing Objectives. 

POLICY STATEMENT

5. An update was received from Police Scotland regarding the recent progress on 
their commitment in supporting the Licensing objectives 

Councillor Boulton, Convener discussed the needs to streamline Board meetings to 
focus on contentious applications and for applicants to provide reasons to justify being 
granted extended hours. Cllr Boulton also commended the Police annual report and 
their efforts during the short time the policy has been in place.  

JOINT MEETING(S)

6. The collaboration between the Board and the Forum regarding licensing matters 
was welcomed however it was reiterated that the Board had to be independent. 
Discussion were made to review the frequency of the meeting between the Board and 
the Forum and it was agreed that the meeting should be held annually. 



3

JOINT MEETING - LOCAL LICENSING FORUM AND LICENSING BOARD
10 September 2019


